Awareness of and Interest in CSU Study Abroad Programs

(Fall 2001 Annual Survey)


During the last six weeks of the Fall 2001 term, the Office of Analytic Studies administered the first in its annual series of in-class student surveys.  Surveys were distributed in a spectrum of classes meeting on selected days and times, with 1,156 questionnaires completed by early December.  Analysis suggests that in most respects the final survey sample is representative of the larger group from which it is drawn (i.e., all students enrolled in Fall 2001).


Two survey questions explored students’ awareness of and interest in study abroad opportunities.  More specifically, the survey inquired into whether respondents were aware that CSUSM students are eligible to participate in CSU Study Abroad Programs and whether, given adequate financial aid, respondents would be interested in participating in such a program.  Of the students surveyed, 98%-99% answered the two questions.  Their responses are summarized below and in the attached tables, as are differences by entry status and the number of units attempted during the fall term.  Differences by enrollment status (i.e., day vs. evening students) were also examined, but not shown because the two groups of responses did not differ significantly.


( Most respondents (86%) are aware that they are eligible to participate in Study Abroad programs. Additionally, 73% of the respondents would at least consider participating in a Study Abroad program if financial aid were available (Table 1).

( Table 2 and Table 3 show differences in the responses of undergraduate students who entered as first time freshmen and transfer students. Whereas first time freshmen are somewhat more likely than transfer students to know about the programs, they are significantly more likely to consider participating in a Study Abroad program (86% vs. 70%). 

( As shown in Table 4, there are slight differences in the degree to which full- and part-time students are aware of Study Abroad programs.  Part-time students (i.e. those attempting 11 or fewer units), however, are less likely than full-time students to say that they would consider participating in a Study Abroad program (53% vs. 75% - 80%).

	� Only graduate students and students in the College of Education are underrepresented in the response sample.  In addition, some part-time students are underrepresented in the sample (i.e. those taking 6 or fewer units).  This last sample deficiency, which is not unexpected, was compensated for during data analysis by controlling for number of units attempted. (see Appendix A)





